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Continuing Commitment to Excellence 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 

Re: Consideration of awarding a contract to Drewry Site Development to complete the 
Reed Canal Stormwater Pond Expansion (Bid No. 25-B-005) in the amount of 
$207,200 as part of the continuous, dedicated effort to the improvement our 
stormwater system. 

Date: March 3, 2025 
 

 
Following the devastating flooding of Hurricane Ian in 2022 and Hurricane Milton in 2024, the 
City has begun improving our stormwater system to better handle these devastating storms. 
 
In February, the City solicited bids to expand the existing stormwater pond located at our Reed 
Canal Stormwater Control Facility. 
 
Proposals were received until Friday, February 28, 2025, at which time the submitted bids were 
publicly opened in the City Council Chamber Room located inside City Hall. 
 
The following responses received to our purchasing request: 
 

Bidder Address Bid 
Kateri Powerline 
Solutions  

5618 Whispering Wind DR, El 
Paso TX 79938  

$410,200 

MASCI General 
Contractors 

5752 S. Ridgewood Avenue 
Port Orange, FL  32127 

$2,720,000 

Drewry Site 
Development  

400 Venture Dr.   Suite F 
South Daytona, FL  32119 

$207,200 

Halifax Paving 870 Hull Road 
Ormond Beach, Florida 32174 

$962,800 

 
Based on the bids received, staff recommends awarding a contract to Drewry Site Development 
to complete the Reed Canal Stormwater Pond Expansion (Bid No. 25-B-005) in the amount of 
$207,200 as part of the continuous, dedicated effort to the improvement our stormwater system.  
If approved, the construction is set to begin this week and be completed before hurricane season 
in June 2025. 
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